

## News from

## The Yelles

Serving the Lord in

Caxias do Sul, Southern Brazil



August 26, 2021

Dear friends,

With so much negativity in the world today, it is refreshing to be able to write a letter so full of "positives". The Lord has been uplifting us with His blessings upon our family and ministry. We still have had our moments of difficult situations, but His grace has always been sufficient.

The Lord blessed with our first wedding of the year, which was chosen to be outdoors, during winter. On June tenth, John officiated the wedding of Robson and Sabrina, at which there were several non-believers. The Gospel was preached, and the ceremony was beautiful. The wind was a bit chilly, but the sky was clear. Robson was saved in January 2021, and Sabrina several years ago.

In July, John scheduled baptism classes for three groups of people. The first one was with Robson, who came to our home. Sabrina had already gone through the lesson a few years ago, but hadn't decided to follow the Lord in baptism at that time. The second group was in a neighboring town for a group of three. However, only Tobias was a true candidate. His sister Julia (24yrs) and cousin Lucas (30yrs) also participated to learn what it was all about. The story is too long to tell here, but in the end both Julia and Lucas received Christ as their Lord and Savior!



Robson and Sabrina with us



Tobias being baptized

The other group was at the church building, with three participating. All three came from churches of false doctrine, and thus needed to be taught about Biblical baptism. Praise the Lord all three of them understood and agreed that they should to be re-baptized.

With the restrictions over the past year-plus, an outdoor baptism was not possible. Having several candidates for baptism, we needed a solution. The Lord blessed with sufficient funds to purchase a small fiberglass pool to use as a baptismal inside the building.

The baptismal service was held on July thirty-first, with six being baptized. Since three were not able to make it on that day we will be scheduling for another baptism service before the end of the year.